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Infants 

Juniors 

Pupil Voice 

Following assemblies by Mrs Proctor-Lane, children voted for their class pupil voice              
representative last week and the results were announced this week. Congratulations to the   
following children:  

Mrs Proctor-Lane said, “Our theme this year is feeling happy and safe. Our first charity event 
will be Children in Need in November - watch this space!” Arya in Year 2 said she was “very 
happy” to be elected while Stanley in Year 6 is looking forward to doing the assemblies.  

Year 4 Guitars 
Children in Year 4 started their guitar        
lessons this week. Richmond Music Trust 
provide eight weeks of class based tuition as 
part of the government’s Wider Opportunities 
programme. Ayah said, “I loved it, it was so 
fun. The D string had the best sound.” Noor 
added, “To learn the names of the strings, 
the teachers taught us Elephants And Don-
keys Grow Big Ears. The top E string 
(Elephants) is thick and has a low sound, the 
bottom E string (Ears) is thinner and has a higher sound.” 

Attendance 

We have had a strong start to the term with a large majority of our children attending 
every day. The classes with the best attendance since the start of term are: Maple 
and Birch in Infants and Myrtle and Waikiki in Juniors. Children have embraced the 
new attendance competition, In it to win it, hoping to win one of our special prizes. 

Hampton Boys’ Five-A-Side Tournament 

On Saturday 13th September, 20 children      
represented Heathfield at Hampton Boys’ Five-A-
Side Tournament. Mr Nuthall said, “Our Year 5 
Boys Team won the tournament and secured the 
school’s first competition win of the year. They 
were unbeaten and outstanding throughout. Our 
Year 6 team were resilient, playing without three 
of their teammates. They came 4th. Our girls’ 
team also took part and with all three teams   
winning their last game of the day, everyone     
ended on a 
high having 
gained   
valuable     
experience 
for the year 
ahead.”  

Year 1 

Leon, Juniper 

Vivian, Rowan 

Year 2 

Arya, Birch 

Tommy, Chestnut 

Maryam, Sycamore 

Year 3 

Erin, Ahipara 

Mila, Mackinac 

Island 

Daniel, Pokai Bay 

Year 4 

David, Bamburgh 

Alisha, Chesil 

Gurans, Pegwell Bay 

Year 5 

Jess, Elafonisi 

Aiza, Koombana 

Bay 

Olivia, Paradis 

Samuel, Waikiki 

Year 6 

Lilla, Anzio 

Aizah, Giant’s 

Causeway 

Stanley, Juno 

Maple 

Mordecai  

Myrtle 

Kyan 

Durdle Door 

Megan 

Year 1 Autumn Walk 

Yesterday, Year 1 went on a walk looking 
for signs of autumn and seasonal changes. 
The children noticed that the leaves were    
changing colour 
and spotted the 
leaves that 
were turning 
yellow, brown 
and red. Nathan 
said, "I really 
love autumn, 
everything goes 
orange." Neo 
added, "All the 
conkers fall 
down and you 
can catch 
them." 
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Dates for your Diary 

Monday 29th September, 9.15am - Reception Open Day tour - book by calling 020 8894 3525 

Tuesday 30th September - Flu vaccines  

Tuesday 7th October, 1.30pm - Reception Open Day tour - book by calling 020 8894 3525 

Wednesday 15th October  - Year 3 Stone Age Day (dress up as a Stone Age person) 

Thursday 16th October - Year 4 Roman Day (dress up as a Roman) 

Monday 20th October, 3.45-6.15pm - Parents’ Evening for Juniors - booking info to come out next week 

Tuesday 21st October, 3.30-6.15pm - Parents’ Evening for Reception, Year 1, Year 2 and Juniors 

Wednesday 22nd October - Year 1 Hounslow Urban Farm 

Thursday 23rd October, 3.30-6.15pm - Parents’ Evening for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 
 

Monday 27th - Friday 31st October - HALF TERM 
 

Friday 31st October - Deadline for secondary school applications. Apply through eAdmissions 

Tuesday 4th November - Year 6 Science Trip to Bushy Park 

Thursday 20th November & Friday 21st November - Individual and sibling school photos 

Tuesday 2nd December - Year 1 and Year 2 Movie night 

Thursday 4th December - Nursery and Reception Movie night 

Tuesday 9th December, 9.15am and 2.15pm - Reception and Year 1 Nativity Performances  

Wednesday 10th December, 9.15am - Reception and Year 1 Nativity Performance  

Thursday 11th December, 10am - Junior Rocksteady Concert 

Friday 12th December, 10.30am - Infant Rocksteady Concert 

Year 3 Swimming  

Year 3 have started their weekly swimming 
lessons and the children are excited to 
head to the pool every Monday. Each week 
they are building on skills they have learnt 
from the week before. In just as little as 
three weeks the teachers can already see 
the progress they are making. Anna said, 

“The     
teachers are 
kind and the 
pool is super 
warm. It’s 
nice to get 
into. It’s not 
so nice to get 
out before 
getting back 
in again 
though as we 
sometimes 
have to do!” 

Clubs 

We have had our most successful start to a year, with more children 
than ever joining our vast range of clubs. Mr Nuthall said, “We have 
now opened most of our sports clubs to Year 2s for the first time, 
and it’s been great to see so many of them take part and enjoy the 
sessions. The coaches and I are excited to watch their progress over 
the years as they begin developing skills from a young age. We’re delighted that so many children 
have taken up the sporting opportunities we offer – however, we still have some spaces available if 
your child would like to join. Please check Scopay to see what’s on offer.”    

Year 6 Junior Citizen 

Year 6 enjoyed their annual trip to take part in the  
Junior Citizen Scheme at Heatham House in       
Twickenham yesterday. It is designed to teach life 
skills for dealing with emergency situations and to   
promote good citizenship. The children were put in real 
life scenarios with representatives from different      

services, including the 
police and fire service. 
Scarlett said, “It was 
really good fun. The 
activities taught us 
about safety. I liked 
road safety best. We 
looked at realistic    
situations like some-
one stepping into the 
road with headphones 
on and nearly getting 
hit by a cyclist. We 
talked about the ways 
we can keep          
ourselves safe.”  

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/

